
A word from Mrs Milner 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

I hope that all the children had a restful half term and enjoyed this glori-
ous weather.  I cannot believe our luck – sunshine all the way!  We are now entering our last 
half term at school and this time I would like for our value to be Proud.  

Being proud is not just about personal achievements, but also about recognising the accom-
plishments of others. We encourage our pupils to celebrate their successes, both big and small, 
and to appreciate the efforts of their friends. 

Through cultivating a sense of pride, we aim to foster self-confidence as well as resilience. It is 
our belief that when children feel proud of themselves and their friends, it creates an inclusive 
and supportive environment where everyone can thrive. I am, therefore, incredibly proud of 
what all the children have achieved this academic year, and, in the same token, the children 
are also incredibly proud of their own work.  This means that we can all celebrate achieve-
ments and be rightly proud of the children’s work as well as their conduct.  

I am incredibly proud of two of our students: Chloe and Dulcie, both Year 4 pupils, who entered 

a competition run by our Trust. Both children were challenged to design the Royal Crown or to 

write a short story relating to the King’s Coronation event. Both Chloe and Dulcie won in their 

respective categories: writing and drawing.  Both girls received a £50 book token, and the 

school received an additional £200 to spend on books for the school.  

A word from Mrs Tandara: 

Well done to the children who represented Woodside at 

the Quadkids Athletics competition at Challoner's High on 

Wednesday. Each athlete competed in all four events: 

75m sprint, 600m run, vortex howler throw and a standing 

long jump. All the results from the schools will be collated 

(over a period of a few weeks) to give final positions for 

individual athletes and team winners.  All children demon-

strated the School Games’ values of honesty, teamwork, 

respect, self-belief, passion, and determination.  Well done 

to all!   

As always – thank you to Mrs Tandara for her commitment to Woodside’s sporting achievements.  

A huge thank you to Mr Appleby 

for creating wooden signs for our 

vegetable garden . They are fan-

tastic and enhance the overall 

aesthetics of the area. We sincere-

ly appreciate the time and effort 

Mr Appleby has put into this pro-

ject.   

 

As I write these words, our Year 5 pupils are visiting the renowned Tate Modern gallery. I am 

sure that the trip will prove to be an enriching and inspiring experience for all, and I will write 

to you about their trip next week.  

As I sit in my office, I know that the end of the school year is in sight.  This is because I can hear 

our Year 6 pupils rehearsing for their final performance. From what I can hear they are going to 

be amazing and make you all very proud!   

Just a friendly reminder about our highly anticipated Summer Fayre taking place on Saturday 

17th June 2023. Our PTA is inviting all the parents and carers for an afternoon of summer fun 

and celebration from 2-4pm.  The Summer Fayre promises to have an array of engaging activi-

ties and attractions for everyone to enjoy and, for the first time, our Year 6 will be running their 

enterprise stalls (their flyers are contained within this newsletter) to enjoy too - so please join 

us and enjoy a fantastic afternoon. 

I hope that you will have a lovely weekend.  The sun will continue to shine so a great oppor-

tunity to enjoy the outdoors. 

Dates for your diary 

Date  Event 

13.6.23 School Group/Class Photos 

13.6.23 Year 4 Tri Golf Festival at Chiltern 
Hills Academy 

13.6.23 PTA Meeting via Zoom 8-9pm 

15.6.23 Year 5 Athletics at DCHS 

17.6.23 PTA Summer Fair—2pm-4pm 

19.6.23 Year 4 Trip to Verulamium  

22.6.23 Careers Day 

27.6.23 Year 6 Games at DCHS 

29.6.23 Sports Day  (reserve date 13.7.23) 

Children can wear a T shirt in their 
house colour (or accessories in that 
colour) 

w/c 3.7.23 Bike-ability (Yr6) 

4.7.23 Transition Day 

12.7.23 Year 5 to St Clement Danes School  

12.7.23 Year 3 to West Wittering Beach 

13.7.23 Year 6 production PM and Eve 
(parents invited) 

14.7.23 Ice-Cream van  (funded by PTA) 

17.7.23 Mrs Milner's leaving assembly            
9-10am on the field (parents invited) 

18.7.23 Rock Steady Concert to School 10am 
(parents invited) 

18.7.23 Woodside’s Got Talent PM 

20.7.23 Year 6 Leavers assembly (AM)  - 
parents invited 

Year 6 Water Fight (PM) 

21.7.23 Break up 1.30pm 

23.9.23 Cross Country event @ Gayhurst Park 

11.11.23 Cross Country event @ Hervines Park 

 Link to 2023/24 term dates on web-
site 

Friday 9th June 2023 

House Point Totals 

This Week 129 284 286 306 

 Maple Willow Elm Cedar 

A huge Well Done to Anvay in 

Year 6 who sang for us during 

assembly this morning! 

http://www.woodsidejunior.co.uk/_site/data/files/term-dates/5F36C0636D1874083817573E79E98209.pdf
http://www.woodsidejunior.co.uk/_site/data/files/term-dates/5F36C0636D1874083817573E79E98209.pdf


ODBST Crown Competition Winners!!! 



Yr6 Enterprise at the Summer Fair - Saturday 17th June 



Yr6 Enterprise at the Summer Fair - Saturday 17th June 



Yr6 Enterprise at the Summer Fair - Saturday 17th June 



Yr6 Enterprise at the Summer Fair - Saturday 17th June 



Try out an Instrument at Chiltern Music Academy!  

This is a brief reminder that you are warmly invited to bring your child to try out orchestral instruments at the Chiltern Music Academy 

Instrument Trails this Saturday, 10th June from 8.45 - 10.30am. 

Whether a child wishes to begin learning an instrument in school or outside school hours, choosing the correct instrument is very 

important, so we invite you to come and try out some instruments, and gain personal advice from our specialist teachers. The visit will 

end with an opportunity for the children to stand next to the instrument of their choice as the young players of Sinfonia Orchestra 

play to us. 

Please click Try out an Instrument at CMA! if you would like to reserve a place for your child.  

If you have any further enquiries, please email: office@chilternmusicacademy.org  

Wider Community Events 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=UixnVEPgj06sddPk-Wl2s0M3VPipnotAsSoYbDBZd6NUN0hFRlUxOTRUMFFKNzAyRTRYMTdQUkNUViQlQCN0PWcu


 
 

 

 
 

Safeguarding 
 

During Monday’s assembly I reminded the children about ‘stranger danger.’  As the days get warmer, some children 

are allowed to play outside on their bikes or in the park. As part of our commitment to ensuring the safety and well-

being of our children, I felt that it was important to address this topic.  Teaching children about stranger danger is 

crucial in empowering them to make informed decisions and stay safe. Here are some key points to discuss with your 

child: 
 

• Define ‘strangers’: Help your child understand that a stranger is anyone they do not know well, regardless of 

age or appearance (we discussed this during the assembly). 

• Awareness: Encourage your child to be aware of their surroundings and trust their instincts. Teach them to be 

cautious when approached by someone they don't know. 

• Boundaries: Teach your child about personal boundaries. Emphasize that it is okay to say "no" to an adult if 

they feel uncomfortable or unsafe (we discussed this during the assembly) 

• Safe Adults: Explain to your child who the safe adults in their life are, such as parents, teachers, and trusted 

family members. Encourage them to seek help from these individuals if they feel threatened or scared. 

• Role-Play: Practice scenarios with your child, demonstrating how to respond if a stranger approaches them. 

Teach them to shout, "No! I don't know you!" and immediately seek assistance. 
 

Remember, open communication is essential. Encourage your child to share any encounters or concerns they may 

have, no matter how minor they seem. By educating our children about stranger danger, we can help them navigate 

the world with confidence and stay safe.  

During Monday’s assembly we also discussed potential danger from dogs.  I explained to the children that a vast 

majority of dogs are very much loved and harmless family pets, but being cautious is always important. Dogs can be 

wonderful companions, but it's crucial to educate our children about interacting with them safely. Here are some key 

points to discuss. 
 

• Approach with Caution: Teach your child to approach dogs cautiously and respectfully. They should always ask 

the owner's permission before petting a dog (we discussed this during Monday’s assembly) 

• Body Language: Help your child understand basic dog body language. Teach them to look for signs of fear, 

aggression, or discomfort, such as growling, bared teeth, or a stiff body posture. If they observe these signs, 

they should stay away from the dog and avoid sudden movements. 

• Gentle Interactions: Encourage your child to pet dogs gently and avoid pulling on their ears or tail. Remind 

them to avoid touching a dog while they are eating or sleeping, as this can startle them (we discussed this 

during Monday’s assembly) 

• Reporting Concerns: Instruct your child to immediately inform an adult if they encounter a dog behaving 

aggressively or if they feel threatened. It's important to report such incidents to the appropriate authorities. 

 

We also discussed water safety (albeit briefly). An important message to children was not to enter any body of water 

without a lifeguard present and obviously with parental knowledge. I also emphasised to the children about the 

importance of letting parents know where they are playing and not going anywhere else without parental 

permission.  Being back home punctually is also very important. 

 

I hope that by following above rule we can all ensure that our children stay safe.  We will continue to discuss safety 

with children at different points during the remaining time of this school year. 

 



Wellbeing 

As the warm weather continues and it is my understanding that weather warnings have now been issued, I thought 

that it will be a good idea to provide some tips on how to keep yourselves and your children well during this hot 

weather.  I sincerely hope that you do not mind and do not find this patronising. In my mind -prevention is always 

better than cure.  

 

The main risks posed by a heatwave are (from NHS website): 
 
• not drinking enough water (dehydration)  
• overheating, which can make symptoms worse for people who already have problems with their heart or 

breathing 
• heat exhaustion and heatstroke 
 
Who's most at risk? (from NHS website) 
A heatwave can affect anyone, but the most vulnerable people are: 
 
• older people – especially those over 75 and female 
• those who live on their own or in a care home 
• people who have a serious or long-term illness including heart or lung conditions, diabetes, kidney disease, 

Parkinson's disease or some mental health conditions 
• people who are on multiple medicines that may make them more likely to be badly affected by hot weather 
• those who may find it hard to keep cool – babies and the very young, the bed bound, those with drug or alcohol 

addictions or with Alzheimer's disease 
• people who spend a lot of time outside or in hot places – those who live in a top-floor flat, the homeless or those 

whose jobs are outside 
 
Tips for coping in hot weather 
 
• Stay Hydrated: Encourage your family to drink plenty of fluids, primarily water, throughout the day. Remind your 

children to hydrate before, during, and after outdoor activities. 
• Dress Appropriately: Dress yourselves and your children in lightweight, loose-fitting clothing made of breathable 

fabrics such as cotton.  
• Apply Sunscreen: Apply a broad-spectrum sunscreen with a high SPF to exposed skin. Make sure to cover all 

areas, including the face, neck, and ears. Remind your children to reapply sunscreen every two hours. 
• Seek Shade: Encourage your children to play in shaded areas. 
• Plan Outdoor Activities Wisely: Schedule outdoor activities during cooler times of the day, such as early morning 

or late evening. This helps minimize exposure to intense heat. 
• Provide Cooling Tools: Equip your children with water bottles and encourage them to drink regularly. Consider 

using cooling towels, fans, or mist sprays to keep them cool and refreshed. 
• Be Mindful of Physical Exertion: Discourage strenuous physical activities during hot weather, especially during 

peak heat hours. Encourage your children to engage in lighter activities and take frequent breaks in shaded 
areas. 

• Stay Informed: Stay updated on weather forecasts and heat advisories in your area. Follow the guidelines and 
recommendations provided by local authorities to ensure the well-being of your family. 

 
For more information visit GOV.UK: Beat the heat: staying safe in hot weather: https://www.gov.uk/government/

collections/hot-weather-and-health-guidance-and-advice 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/hot-weather-and-health-guidance-and-advice
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/hot-weather-and-health-guidance-and-advice

